Mr. W.R. Schaefer 2415 Maryland Topeka, Kansas

Dear Mr. Schaefer:

I acknowledge receipt of your letter in regard to tickets for the Oklahoma game.

I have referred your letter to Mr. Earl Falkenstien, the Financial Secretary of the Athletic Association. He will write you concerning the best available tickets.

We are confronted with the same situation as Kansas State at Manhattan. We have some less than three thousand seats available and we have a student enrollment of better than four thousand. The students pay a dollar extra for basketball season tickets and of course if all the students in the University bought tickets we would have no tickets for outsiders.

I am sure Mr. Falkenstien will make every effort to give you the best available seats.

With all good wishes to you, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach